
ANDRONACO INDUSTRIES 

4855 Broadmoor Ave SE, Kentwood, Ml 49512 

June 12, 2023 

State of Michigan 

Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy 

Grand Rapids District Office 

350 Ottawa Avenue, NW, Unit 10 

Grand Rapids, Ml 49503-2341 

Attn: April Lazzaro, Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 

Ref: SRN: P0361 Kent County 

Dear Ms. Lazzaro: 
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This letter is being sent in response to your visit of April 6, 2023 to Andronaco plants 1 & 3. I sent the response 

under separate cover without addressing the request for an extension. At this time, we request an extension 

to the due time it's going to take to do the background work and studies asked for in the Violation Notice letter 

of May 15, 2023. 

Our plan for the consultant is as follows: 

1.) The permit requirements vs. the recordkeeping 

2.) The exceedance of Styrene content limit 

3.) The failure to calculate emissions of voe and acetone 

4.) An inventory of plant equipment that may meet the criteria of permitted or exempt. 

Please let me know if there is anything else we can do in the short term to satisfy this request. 

Sincerely, 

Colleen Bowden 

Environmental, Health and Safety Manager 


